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April 24, 2015
Dr. John Beard 
Ageing and Life Course (ALC)

Family and Community Health (FCH)

World Health Organization

Avenue Appia 20 

CH-1211 Geneva 27, Switzerland

Dear Dr. Beard:

As the newly elected mayor for the City of Waterloo, Ontario, Canada, it gives me great pleasure to write this letter to you to indicate my strong commitment to improving the age-friendliness of our city. In 2011, Brenda Halloran, our previous mayor, sent you a letter of support as part of the process required for our city to join the WHO Global Network of Age-friendly Cities. I was elected mayor in October, 2014 and was sworn in to office on December 1, 2014. This letter confirms that, as the new mayor of the City of Waterloo, I continue to support the City of Waterloo’s age-friendly initiative. Indeed, an important part of my campaign platform was my commitment to improving the age-friendliness of our city. The Mayor’s Advisory Committee on Age-Friendly Waterloo was established in 2011. I am pleased to say that I continue to support this committee, which is comprised of seniors, city staff, university professors, health care professionals, representatives from seniors’ groups and other volunteers committed to making our community age-friendly.  
On Nov. 28, 2014, I was delighted to share the annual mayor’s forum on age-friendly Waterloo with outgoing mayor, Brenda Halloran. The forum was well attended by community stakeholders and a summary of the forum, along with additional information about our committee’s work, is located on www.waterloo.ca/agefriendly. I was pleased to be able to participate in the group discussion and to listen to our community members explore possibilities for moving ahead in a good way.
Our city’s achievements through the Mayor’s Advisory Committee on Age-Friendly Waterloo include:  
1. Community engagement. Our city has initiated citizen-based committees with priorities and terms of reference that are consistent with themes stated in the Global Age-friendly Cities Guide. 
2. Baseline assessment tool. The committee, along with our senior city planner, developed a baseline assessment tool based on the WHO guide to assess age-friendliness of Waterloo. This tool was presented at a morning workshop for seniors and data was collected and analyzed by our university committee members.

3. City-wide action plan. The committee developed a city-wide action plan to address the priorities identified in our community consultations, and to develop outcome measures to assess on an ongoing basis and improve the age-friendliness of our city.
4. Older adult housing directory. One of the recommendations from the committee’s action plan was to develop an older adult housing directory. In addition to basic older adult housing information such as contact details, cost, number of units, unit sizes and level of care available, this directory also provides information about the amenities provided at each location, and in the surrounding neighbourhoods, including accessibility to local transit.
5. Annual forums. Each November, residents are invited to an annual mayor’s forum on age-friendly Waterloo to learn how, as a community, we can foster healthy and active aging in Waterloo. The November, 2014 forum, highlighted the continued need for social inclusion, more affordable and centrally located housing, better accessibility both in terms of the built environment and services, as well as more age-appropriate channels of communication. 
As we continue to work toward improving the age-friendliness of our great city, I look to the World Health Organization Global Network of Age-friendly Cities for your continued support of our work. 

Sincerely,

Mayor Dave Jaworsky

City of Waterloo
cc. Lisa Warth
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